Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
April 15, 2020
Directors Present:  
Jim Timney

Dennis Peat
Eugene Sullivan

Selden Wasson

Brittany Lehman

Also, Present:
Marc Twidwell - General Manager
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting using Zoom Videos Conferencing.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
The first agenda item was Communication from Members – Director Peat questioned if members could attend a Zoom meeting. Marc responded that member participation is possible in the Zoom platform. No members had requested to be placed on the agenda and none were present.

Next on the agenda was the Approval of the March 2020 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The Board then reviewed the Financial Statements.  Director Peat questioned an apparent decrease in revenue, and main line capital expenditures. Marc answered these questions and will email all Directors a more detailed explanation of the line extension process to further explain the capital expenditures.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.

The next agenda item was the Manager Reports, Office Reports, and Operation Reports.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve the reports, Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The next agenda item was New Business.  Director Peat suggested a packet of info be sent to members requesting a Blue Stake for fences that would explain fence placement restrictions in the utility easement. Marc explained that this process is handled by a letter sent to members requesting Blue Stakes for fence installations.

Marc gave a brief summary of the Doney Park Area planning committee he attended April 9th.

The written resolution to temporarily suspend all terminations of service and associated late fees, due to financial hardship of any member, resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic was presented to the Board for their review. Marc noted that the resolution as written will be back dated to be in effect from March 26, 2020 until, at a regular monthly meeting, a majority of the Board approves termination of the resolution. Director Lehman made a motion to approve the resolution, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor and the motion passed.

Marc explained that the office lobby is currently closed to the public and available by appointment only. The written resolution and other documents requiring signatures by the Board of Directors could be signed at the office or delivered to each directors’ residence.

Director Wasson made a motion to adjourn, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 10:11 a.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary






   Date
PAGE  
2

